FROM THE EDITOR'S DESK

Dear Colleagues,

Welcome to the March–April 2023 issue of IJCCR. We have interesting publications of cases covering most of the systems. All the submitted articles are sent for peer review. The reviewers are chosen based on their expertise and experience in that specialty and final submission only after their recommendations are met. Thus each article goes through a stringent process of scrutiny and the final product becomes very informative for the reader. Informed consent from the patient or surrogate has become very important for publication of any article including case report and has been incorporated before submission of manuscript to IJCCR. Ethical committee permission is usually not required for case report submission, but one should follow individual institution policy. If informed consent is not available in retrospective cases, then ethical committee waiver may be sought. Plagiarism has been another issue with the submitted manuscripts. Customarily plagiarism is only checked by the publisher after acceptance by the editor of the final version. At this stage if plagiarism is noted and author's corrections do not come early, then the whole process of publication gets delayed, including articles which are free of plagiarism. So, from next issue onwards plagiarism check by free software available on Internet will be mandatory before submission of the articles. Details of this process will be available in Author Instructions section at www.ijccr.org.

Wish you a Happy Reading!

